


Traffic
Warrington already has severe problems with traffic. I am concerned about the following issues.

Western Link
The Western Link on its own might solve some of our traffic problems but if this road is built, it 
would open up the area for development which would lead to more traffic, some of which would be 
HGVs.

Air Pollution
The quality of air in Warrington is already bad.
An increase in traffic would make this worse.

Noise Pollution
More traffic on our roads would lead to an increase in noise pollution.
Additional HGVs in the area would make this worse.

Light Pollution
The proposed level of development would result in more light pollution which is known to have a 
negative effect on wildlife and ecosystems.

Green Belt and Brown Field
Not all Warrington residents live immediately next to Green Belt land, but many use such areas for 
recreation. The Green Belt should be preserved. Development should take place on Brown Field 
land.

Trans Pennine Trail (TPT)
The TPT provides recreation for many people, not just those from Warrington. It is also a haven for 
wildlife. 
Some residents are worried they could lose their homes if the TPT becomes a road.

Threat to Wildlife
Developing on the Green Belt always has a negative impact on wildlife.

Health
In addition to health issues from increased air pollution, the lack of recreational areas for both 
adults and children would lead to other health issues, both physically and mentally.

Hospitals
Despite the excellent work carried out by many of its staff, the NHS is already struggling to cope. 
Development of this size would probably need a new hospital as well as additional ambulances, etc.
We would also need more local Medical Centres and staff.
The PDO does not show how these needs would be met.

Emergency Services
Development of this size would need more Police, Ambulance and Fire Service personnel and 
equipment. (and most likely buildings)
As well as the cost of this, traffic problems could result in poor response times for such services.

Compulsory Purchases
CPOs would cause financial and emotional hardship for families, many who have lived in 
Warrington a long time. Some of them may not be able to afford another house in the area. 



I have seen many changes in Warrington over the years. Some have been positive but others not so 
positive, therefore I hope Warrington Borough Council recognises the importance of all objections 
to this PDO.

Regards,




